REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club June 10, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim, Jason Larrivee,, Jan Anderson, Dow Cooney, Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff     
Regrets, Richard Downing
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Jan Anderson, to adopt the agenda as presented.
       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Jason Larrivee, to adopt the minutes of May 6, 2010.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
None
4.0   Old Business

        4.1  AGM agenda – Agenda distributed to the Board was amended in the following ways:

- Item 5.2 will be amended to read “Report regarding purchase of a wireless scoring device, 

                such as the “Bridgemate”

-  Item 6.3 Sponsor program was removed at the request of Pamela Keim, who originally 
   presented this item.  She felt there were enough money items on the AGM agenda


-  Item 6.4  Regarding possible change in game fees.  It was decided not to make such 

                recommendation at present (see financial report), so item was removed


- Adding of thank yous to people who helped out in a variety of ways in cleaning and in

                making donations.  Rather than include as an agenda item, Dean Allen will include this


   in his president’s report.  
5.0   New Business
       5.1   AGM plans

-     members who arrive before 6:00 will be given a free play for the evening’s game 

· people will be asked to bring snacks; Club will provide beverages (coffee, tea, wine)

· Margaret Hubbard will make and display a poster

· Margaret Hubbard will contact Gail Charles regarding plans

· The AGM agenda and any money motions will be available to Club members several days prior to the meeting (posted on the website and at the Club)
6.0 President’s Report: 

           Dean Allen  reported that he has been told by mall management that there will be a new roof
           installed on the entire mall to solve our leakage problems and those of other tenants.  Once 

           this has been done, we have a commitment that damaged tiles will be replaced and the carpet 

           will be cleaned

7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

               Norma Barber indicated that she is working with Eli Fluter to complete the audit.  She 

                said that the financial statement now includes interest in the amount of $4138.32   Last 
                year’s interest was just over $2900, for a total in the two years of approx $7120.  This

                interest has allowed our overall financial picture to be more positive.  However, our table 

                counts for the year are down about $1300 and 71 tables (partly contributable to no games 

                at the Club during the Moose Jaw Regional).  Our directors’ fees are up about $1230 for 

                the year.  

   -  After discussion, it was decided that we would not recommend any game fee increase 

                 for the upcoming year.  However, at the AGM, we will let the membership know that 

                 although we are holding the line for this year, we will monitor carefully during the year.
                 We will also continue to look for ways to encourage more membership and to encourage

                 those members we have to feel comfortable in playing in any game at the Club, in an 

                 enjoyable atmosphere.  To this end, Dean will be reminding all players of the need to 

                 help promote this atmosphere, especially so that less experienced players do not feel
                 intimidated.  Dean stressed that it is intolerable to lose players because of the behaviour 

                 of others at our Club, and he intends to make this clear at the AGM.

7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

· Margaret Hubbard discussed the invitation that we have received to take part in a “Bridge in the Park” demonstration on Wednesday, June 30.  Margaret will look after getting signs made by Advantage Signs (Two 4’ by 4’ signs at a cost of $65 each).  Dean Allen will look after getting ½” plywood sheet which will be cut in half and hinged, and upon which the signs will be displayed.  Margaret asked for input into the content of information on the sign.   Dean will discuss this event further at the AGM.
· Margaret asked Jason Larrivee if he could look after setting up a link to individual calendar pages, so that when she sends the monthly email she will not need to repeat all the information that is on the calendar.  Instead, a link within the email, with a title such as “Month’s events” would allow members to click and access that month’s calendar.   Jason said he would be able to do this.
· Ilsa Krukoff suggested that we explore the possibility of offering classes at the Seniors’ Education Centre if possible, especially to expose new retirees to the joys of bridge.

7.3 Club Operations  
               No report.  Position unfilled at present.   However, Dean Allen reported that he will look

               after light bulbs in the men’s washroom.  Jason Larrivee noted that floor tiles in the 

               washroom are lifting and buckling.  Dean said that this is likely due to the roof leaking, 

               and that it will need to be repaired after the roof is fixed.
7.4 Game Management 
No report  
8   Club Management 
              Jan Anderson said that the change of MP level for the Thursday afternoon game seems to

              have encouraged more participation, with a higher table count.  It is hoped that this trend 

              will continue throughout the summer.
.9   Tournament Chair 
        - Dow Cooney reported that plans for the Summer Sectional to be held June 24-27 are well 

           underway
         - Dow reported that the label maker was never found.  She asked that she be allowed to 

           purchase another one, so that she can make labels for pictures on the life master wall.

           Motion by Down Cooney, seconded by Jan Anderson, that Dow be allowed to purchase a   

           label maker at a cost of no more than $100.  Carried.
10.  Date for the next  meeting:  June 22, 2010,  6:00 pm - AGM
       Meeting adjourned by Jason Larrivee at 6:55
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